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Senator Lawrence, Representative Zeigler and members of the Committee on Energy, 
Utilities and Technology, my name is Krysta West, and I am here today to present 
testimony on behalf of the Maine forest Products Council in opposition to LD 2099, 
“An Act to Make Changes to Certain Laws Governing Renewable Energy Projects.” 

Last June, this Committee amended LD 1986, “An Act Relating to Net Energy Billing 
and Distributed Solar and Energy Storage Systems” to specify that, regarding the newly 
established Distributed Solar and Energy Storage Program, “ratepayer funds may not be 
used to implement the program or provide funding under the program to distributed 
solar facilities or energy storage systems.” 

Now here we are, less than a year later and before the program is even developed, 
considering LD 2099, a bill to modify the program to allow for the use of ratepayer 
funds. This airangement is not what was agreed upon last year, so the Council is 
opposed to modifying the program at this time. 

As enacted, the Distributed Solar and Energy Storage Program’s goal is to leverage 
federal funds to “foster the continued growth of cost-effective distributed solar facilities 
and energy storage systems in the State.” The Council agrees with the BUT Committee 
amendment from last year that this should be the revenue source for this program. The 
amendment struck an important balance between ratepayer interests and renewable 
energy investments. 

Ratepayers in Maine are already under tremendous pressure with energy and T&D costs 
that are not competitive. As an industry, energy costs are of great concern, both for 
existing facilities and for companies looking to potentially locate in Maine. 

For these reasons, we urge you to vote ‘Ought not to pass’ on LD 2099. Thank you for 
your consideration. 
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